WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
February 11, 2008
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. on February 11, 2008. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, E. Pete Phelps, Tina DeBlock, Lori Demers, and Gene Ulrey from Bunkerhill Township.   Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the January 14, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
Moved by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Tina DeBlock has 10 acres on Searls Rd. that she wanted to know if the parcel could be split. It was determined that it could not. The clerk will type a letter explaining the reasons and forward it to her.
Gene Ulrey wanted to know the wages that White Oak Township pays. He was also concerned about the current problem with Ingham County Sheriffs Department.
We received a quote from Bob Kapp to replace one of the heaters in the office and install a thermostat. A motion was made by Trustee Graf to approve the bid for $1,700.00 to have the new heater and thermostat installed. Seconded by Clerk Vernon. Motion Carried.
Ken Chamberlain was not present, but copies of his report were distributed and examined.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to increase the current budget to cover expenses. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
